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HONDURAS: COURT ACQUITS POLITICAL PRISONERS MARCELINO AND LEONARDO 
MIRANDA

===
Since January 2003, Rights Action has been supporting and involved 
with efforts to free the Miranda Brothers, campesino-Lenca political 
prisoners in Honduras, members of COPINH, a major Rights Action 
partner group in Honduras.  Finally there is good news.  THANK-YOU to 
everyone and every group that has helped out with funds and activism.

If you want on-off this elist: info@rightsaction.org.  Please re-
distribute info faríníwide.
===

HONDURAS: AFTER THREE YEARS OF FALSE AND ABUSIVE IMPRISONMENT, SUPREME 
COURT ACQUITS POLITICAL PRISONERS MARCELINO AND LEONARDO MIRANDA 
FALSELY CHARGED WITH MURDER, by sandra vagabunda, 
www.rightsaction.org, caminando27@yahoo.es

It is time to take a moment to celebrate some good news for a change!

The Honduran Supreme Court of Justice has acquitted MontaÒa Verde 
community leaders Marcelino and Leonardo Miranda of murder, a 
fabricated charge for which they had been sentenced to 25 years in 
jail. This is a final decision.

The Miranda brothersí release awaits the official certification of the 
Supreme Courtís Secretariat and the case fileís journey back down 
through the court system to the Appeals Court in Santa Rosa de Cop·n 
and then to the courthouse in Gracias, the town in which Marcelino and 
Leonardo have been unjustly imprisoned since their illegal detention 
and torture in January 2003.

With great joy, Rights Action joins the Civic Council of Grassroots 
and Indigenous Organizations of Honduras (COPINH) in celebrating the 
news and recognizing the many many actions, letters, telephone calls, 
faxes, emails and messages from many many people that have all 
contributed to this victory.

We would like to share COPINHís message to all of you: 

ìThis acquittal would not have been possible were it not for 
all the local, national and international solidarity and pressure. 
Thus, in the most fraternal way, we thank all the individuals, 
organizations, churches and other networks and groups that have 
supported the campaign for the Miranda brothersí freedom.î

COPINH is asking that solidarity with MontaÒa Verde and community 



leaders be maintained until all falsely accused community leaders are 
released and until the communities of MontaÒa Verde receive legal 
title to their communal ancestral lands.

Meanwhile, Rights Action shares with you our celebration of this 
extremely important victory. It is a victory of Marcelino and Leonardo 
themselves, their families, the communities of MontaÒa Verde, COPINH, 
and each and every one of us. 

It demonstrates the power of our collective activism, made up of every 
individual letter and action. We invite you to reflect and celebrate 
on this victory and on the importance of relentless efforts for 
justice in this and other cases, even as we all struggle for justice 
on a global scale.

Rights Action will continue to support COPINH and MontaÒa Verde in 
their struggles for justice, land, the environment and locally-
controlled community development. We will also continue to inform you 
of the continuing attention and actions needed for the release of the 
Miranda brothers and of other MontaÒa Verde community leaders 
(Margarito Vargas ñ currently in jail, Tiburcio Bautista ñ also 
falsely accused of several crimes, including the same murder).

===

WHAT TO DO: www.rightsaction.org 

- the #1 line of work in favour of development, the environment and 
human rights is to fund and directly support grassroots organizations 
and communities [like COPINH and Montana Verde] so that they can take 
the lead role in their own efforts and struggles.  Please consider 
make tax-charitable donations to Rights Action in Canada and the U.S.;

- get involved in education and activism work in your home community.
Poverty, enviro-destruction and repression, in places like Honduras, 
are related to the policies and actions of the ìG8î governments 
(including the U.S. and Canada), as well as our companies and 
ìdevelopmentî institutions, work with, legitimize and strengthen the 
government of Honduras, even as repression and impunity are 
widespread;

- consider establishing long-term ìpartnershipsî between your 
community / organization with grassroots organizations / communities 
in these countries;

- consider coming to Honduras on an educational-activist delegation;

Rights Action is a development, enviro- and human rights organization, 
with its main office in Guatemala.  We channel your tax-deductible 
donations to over 50 community development, environment and human 



rights organizations in Guatemala, Chiapas, Honduras, Haiti.  We carry 
out education & activist work in the USA and Canada about global human 
rights, environment and development issues.

TAX-DEDUCTIBLE DONATIONS, make check payable to "Rights Action" and 
mail to:

* United States:  Box 50887, Washington DC, 20091-0887.
* Canada:  509 St. Clair Ave W, box73527, Toronto ON, M6C-1C0.

On-line donations: USA and Canada: www.rightsaction.org.
Wire funds to Rights Action: contact info@rightsaction.org, 
416-654-2074.
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